Mr. Forrest C. Allen

-2-

October 9, 1944

laws, it would be probably wise to have a half mill levy authorized for each of the cooperating bodies rather than an overall one mill.

- (5) Under the language used, it is my opinion that the additional levy would have to be within the overall levy limitation. It would probably be difficult to base a bill permitting a levy outside of the overall limitation. However, the fact that the Commission is voted on by the people might be sufficient to justify a levy being outside the limitation.
- (6) Should the Recreation Commission be given exclusive jurisdiction over the expenditure of the funds or should they be controlled by the parent bodies?

We would greatly appreciate any suggestions or comments that you may have on this problem. If we could have these before Sunday, they would be helpful at our meeting.

RLB:1s

cc: Mr. Claude Wilson
Chairman of Recreation
Advisory Commission
Kansas City, Kansas

Mr. Leo J. Green Superintendent of Recreation Kansas City, Kansas

Mr. Clifford D. Dean, President Lawrence Recreation Council Lawrence, Kansas

Mr. A. R. Lamb Attorney at Law Coffeyville, Kansas